
 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Dear Prouille Families, 
 

I would like to introduce the Prouille Staffing Team for 2023. The newest member of our team is 
Shelby Morris, an experienced educator joining us from the Parramatta Diocese. On Thursday 
December 8th all students will meet their 2023 teachers and classmates.  
 

As you are all aware, teachers and the executive work through a rigorous process when 
determining the 2023 class mix. We take a multitude of different variables into consideration when 
there are two classes per grade. Please do not approach teachers to request a specific teacher for 
your child for 2023. If you have concerns about the class mix for next year, please contact me and 
I am happy to discuss your concerns. 
 

 

PROUILLE 2023 STAFFING 

CLASS/KEY LEARNING AREA NAMES 

Kindy Kangaroo Catherine Davidson 

Kindy Koala Sabrina McCowage 

Year 1 Lyrebird Gabrielle McKay 

Year 1 Rosella Jo Neilson 

Year 2 Emu Talia Grigor & Louise O’Brien-Pounde 

Year 3 Platypus Kate Roberts and Celeste Pan 

Year 4 Kookaburra Caroline Willard  

Year 4 Dingo Vincent Knight 

Year 5 Echidna Shelby Morris 

Year 6 Wallaby Damien O’Brien 

Music Emma Jones 

Executive Release and 
Collaborative Coaching Release 

Rebecca Runnalls, Simone Hayward, Robyn Clyant 

Library and Technology Support Rachael Lees 

Sport GOT GAME 

Learning Support Team Ann Milling, Lee Williams, Lixia Zhan 

Administration and Finance Carol White and Olivia Abernethy 

School Executive Team Genevieve Smith (Principal)  
Damien O’Brien (Assistant Principal & Numeracy Leader of Learning) 
Vincent Knight (Religious Education Coordinator)  
Jo Neilson (Literacy Leader of Learning) 
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Thank you for your generosity in sending in 
items for the Vinnies Christmas Hamper 
Appeal. You still have time to get items in 
before the cut-off date on Wednesday 
December 30th. If anyone has a few hours to 
spare on Thursday December 1st between 
9.00 and 11.00am, we need volunteers to 
pack the hampers ready to be given to 
Vinnies at our special liturgy on Friday 
December 2nd. 
 

 

On Friday December 9th the P&F will be 
holding a whole school disco during the day 
at school. All students are invited to wear 
mufti/casual clothes for the day and donate a 
gold coin for Caritas. Please make sure that 
children still wear sensible enclosed shoes 
on the day. We thank the P&F for running 
such a great end of year social event for all 
the Prouille students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Christmas Concert will be held on 
Wednesday December 14th, commencing at 
5.30pm. A separate Compass post will be 
sent to each grade to let you know what the 
children will need to wear for the night. This 
will only involve specific colours or easy to 
access items and not elaborate costumes! 

Over the next three weeks, all classes will be 
involved in the painting of a First Nations’ 
Mural down on the lower playground. Judith 
Jarrett will be leading the students and 
designing the artwork. Thank you to the P&F 
for their generous contribution to this project. 
A team of students will also be photographing 
and filming the project so they can make a 
movie about the process from beginning to 
end.  
 
 
 
 
 

Family Mass will be celebrated this Sunday 
November 27th at 9:30 am at Holy Name 
Church. This mass will be presented by 
Kindergarten, Year 1, 5 and 6. The Bishop of 
Broken Bay, the Most Rev Anthony 
Randazzo will be presiding at the mass. 

Everyone is welcome to attend.  

It is with great pleasure that I announce the 
2023 Captains and Vice Captains following 
the nominations, interviews, speeches and 
voting process over the last 6 weeks. The 
Captains and Vice Captains will be 
introduced to the school at the assembly on 
Monday and formally inducted as leaders at 
next year's Opening School Mass. The voting 
process now continues to elect our House 
Captains. 

 

School Captains 

Olivia Ringrose Lucas Bradley 

School Vice Captains 

Adele Scully Ryan Littler 
 

 

Family Mass 

 

Christmas Hamper Appeal  

 

P&F Disco – Mufti Day 

 

Christmas Concert  

 

First Nations Mural  

 

2023 School Leaders 



 

 
 
 

Quick Reference Guide to Upcoming Events for Term 4 

Link to Website Calendar 

2022 

WEEK DATE EVENT GRADE 

 

7 

25/11 Bishop Anthony’s Visit to Prouille Whole 
school 

27/11 Family Mass at Holy Name K,1,5,6 

 

8 

28/11 - 
2/12 

Year 1 and Year 2 Intensive Swimming Program    1 & 2 

1/12 Volunteers packing up Christmas Hampers Parents 

2/12 Liturgy to present Vinnies with Hampers Whole 
school 

 

9 

8/12 2023 Step Up / Promotions Afternoon K - 5 

9/12 Whole School Disco K - 6 

9/12 End of Year Student Reports on Compass K - 6 

 

10 

14/12 2022 Parent Helper / Volunteer Thank you Morning Tea Parents 

14/12 Christmas Concert and Carols 5.30 -7.30pm School Hall K- 6 

15/12 Pouille’s Got Talent Show K - 6 

16/12 Whole School End of Year Mass and Year 6 Graduation, 
Awards and Luncheon 

Holy Name Parish Church 

Year 6 

16/12 STUDENTS’ LAST DAY K-6 

2023 
 

27/1/23 Staff Development Day 
No Student Attendance  

Staff 
 

 

 

 

1 

30/1/23 MAI Testing and Kindy Best Start Testing 
(no student attendance in classes) 

K-6  

 

31/1/23 YEARS 1 - 6 STUDENTS’ FIRST DAY 1 - 6 
 
 

31/1/23 Kindy Best Start Testing continues Kindy  

1/2/23 Kindy Best Start Testing continues Kindy  

2/2/23 Kindergarten Students’ First Day Kindy  

https://www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar/


 

 

 
We have received the Mathematic’s results 
and certificates from ICAS. Congratulations 
to the following students who will be 
acknowledged at Monday’s assembly. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

God Bless 
 

Genevieve Smith 

PRINCIPAL 

ICAS Mathematics Results 

Student Name Award 

Harry Brady Participation 

Patrick Mouawad Participation 

Alisha Senn Participation 

Will Groom Participation 

Mia Hill Participation 

Hannah O’Leary Participation 

Ryan Littler Participation 

Isabella Ong-
Grimes 

Participation 

Hugo Groom Participation 

Kiana Bhandoria Merit 

Amelie Boon Merit 

Emma Murray Merit 

Amelia Bhatti Credit 

Mairead DeFries Credit 

Charles Mouawad Credit 

Amelia Cooper Distinction 

 

ICAS   Mathematics Assessment 
 

Merit Awards 
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